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Ash - DNR, Margaret <margaret.ash@state.co.us>

Re: <EXTERNAL> Re: Thank you - Meeting
1 message

Ash - DNR, Margaret <margaret.ash@state.co.us> Wed, Jul 31, 2019 at 1:48 PM
To: Spence Laird <slaird@sandridgeenergy.com>

Spence,

I would still like to hear a bit about the ACE permitting etc but do not need a to see any formal data.  Possibly you could
provide a brief update when we meet to talk about field development. 

Regards,

Margaret 

Margaret Ash

Field Inspection Unit Manager
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margaret.ash@state.co.us | www.colorado.gov/cogcc

 

On Wed, Jul 31, 2019 at 1:42 PM Spence Laird <slaird@sandridgeenergy.com> wrote:

One other note/ques�on…I see you removed the ques�on about ACE filings, etc….I take it you don’t want to see
our ACE data/info, correct?

 

If you do, how would you like me to get that to you?  I ask that because I have 179MB of data, surveys, wetland
delinea�ons, etc that we have worked with ACE and that large of data can’t be emailed.

 

If you don’t need it then I won’t worry about ge�ng it to you.

 

Thanks again!
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Spence A. Laird

 

From: Spence Laird 
Sent: Wednesday, July 31, 2019 2:26 PM
To: 'Ash - DNR, Margaret' <margaret.ash@state.co.us>
Subject: RE: <EXTERNAL> Re: Thank you - Mee�ng

 

Thank you for sending me the updated compliance tracker and I’ll be looking for the other tracker from Conor.

 

As a bit of an update on one of the items, me and my regulatory team have had a really produc�ve call with Sabrina
today and we are rolling on what she is needing.

 

Thank you and have a good day.

 

Spence A. Laird

 

From: Ash - DNR, Margaret <margaret.ash@state.co.us> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 31, 2019 11:16 AM
To: Spence Laird <slaird@sandridgeenergy.com>
Subject: <EXTERNAL> Re: Thank you - Mee�ng

 

This email originates from an external source. Please be cautious before clicking on any links and/or opening any attachments.

Spence,

 

I have attached the updated draft compliance program.  The dates have been modified as with a few of the compliance
topics.  However, I hope the success and momentum generated out of the July 26, 2019 meeting continues.  One issue
that should be addressed fairly quickly is scheduling a meeting to discuss the field development plans.  Also, I will have
Conor Pesicka provide a copy of the corrective action spreadsheet to you so SandRidge can start tracking and
addressing field inspection report issues.  

 

Please contact me with any questions. 

 

Regards,
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Margaret 

 

Margaret Ash

Field Inspection Unit Manager

 P 303.894.2100 x5110 | F 303.894.2109 | C 303.548.6298

1120 Lincoln Street, Suite 801, Denver, CO 80203

margaret.ash@state.co.us | www.colorado.gov/cogcc

 

 

 

On Mon, Jul 29, 2019 at 2:00 PM Spence Laird <slaird@sandridgeenergy.com> wrote:

Margaret,

 

Thank you for meeting with Sandridge Friday, we truly appreciate you and COGCC’s continued patients and
assistance.  I believe Friday was very beneficial for several at Sandridge to meet and hear from COGCC staff. 

 

We met with our CEO this morning at 8 am to begin/continue our actions forward.

 

I look forward to your follow up email with the updated compliance program schedule so that I can distribute to the
Sandridge team. 

 

Best regards,

 

Spence A. Laird – EHS&R Manager

123 Robert S. Kerr

Oklahoma City, OK 73102

o: 405.429.6518

c: 405.420.8415
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